
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 October 2011  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 September to 30 September 
2011. The Deering Fire and Rescue responded to 23 calls during the month, 
including a Structure Fire on East Deering Road.  
 
Ambulance One was briefly out of service with transmission problems that were 
diagnosed and then later repaired by Hillsboro Ford with assistance from the 
Highway Department Mechanic.  We had been experiencing problems with the 
onboard generator on Engine Three since that apparatus returned from being 
refurbished.  (The unit had been disconnected and removed from the Engine 
when it went out for service.)  Firefighter John Pearl has repaired the generator 
and it is now in service.   
 
It appears that all Deering Fire & Rescue apparatus has been through State 
Inspection.  
 
We have experienced no further leaks from the roof of the Donovan Station and 
believe that the existing shingles will hold out until they can be replaced in the 
Spring of 2012.   
 
Firefighter Ed Whitney began his FFI class at the Hillsboro Fire Station on 
September 7th.   
 
EMS Training took place on the 20th with a review of our new cardiac monitor.  
Fire Training consisted of water supply and hose line advances and was held at 
the McAlister Station on the 27th.  
 
Our annual Family BBQ – which was washed out by Hurricane Irene in August – 
took place on the 18th at Oxbow Campground. 
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary, Ambulance Call Summary, and Apparatus 
Report for the month of September are attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief C. Ladue 
 Deputy Chief J. Tramontozzi 


